
PARISH ANNUAL MEETING - 13th June 2018 

 
Present at the meeting were: Cllr Carlisle, Cllr Brown, Cllr Hughes, Cllr White, Mr C Redfern and 

Clerk Mrs Overfield 

 

Apologies –Cllr Wake 

 

1 Minutes of the meeting on 14th June 2017 were approved by Cllr Hughes, seconded by         

Cllr Redfern. 

 
CHAIR'S ANNUAL REPORT 2017-2018 

 

 

BPC CHAIR'S REPORT JUNE 2018 

 

Rocking log rot—a playpark infestation. 

A replacement was obtained from Playdale and fitted by three Councillors. It works perfectly. 

 

Cemetery and village. 

Thanks to Callum Guy and John Bain for their pest control work. 

We intend to get a local Contractor to lay Grasscrete on the Cemetery verges and in front of the 

Grove hedge which should tidy these areas up. 

 

Allotments. 

In April, I had a cordial site meeting with Richard Wilson, Chair of the Lords in Trust. As a 

result, 

we obtained and submitted a price from a local Contractor to repair the East wall. As yet, he has 

not heard from the L.I.T. Agent, but at least they have agreed to do the work. All allotments are 

currently occupied. 

 

Data Protection. 

In May, an amendment was voted through which absolves Parish Councils from having their 

own Data Protection Officer, but they must comply with the new regulations. Accordingly,  

Helen attended a Course and has taken the necessary steps. 

 

Finance and admin. 

The Council carries adequate financial reserves and I must once again thank all Councillors for 

their efforts and valuable time. Things seem to get more complicated as the years go by, but our 

Clerk, Helen manages to keep up and remain cheerful, for which we are all grateful. 

 

Dave Carlisle 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Closed at 7.20 


